
I am writing in opposition to Bill 3063.  I am a parent and military spouse.  I strongly believe in 
preserving our rights that so many have fought and lost their lives for in this country.  As a child I 
suffered severe seizures following my routine vaccinations.  My mother feared for my life. I have had 
many health struggles since.  There is a small minority of people who will and do suffer reactions from 
vaccines.  This is a real problem that we cannot just mandate for everyone.  Medical exemptions are 
very hard to obtain, most doctors are unaware or afraid to write them.  They fear what will happen with 
the medical board if they do.  This leaves no option for the minority of people who really can’t or they 
could risk their lives.  Please keep Our rights of freedom for all.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
Joynani Johnson  
 


